



Bethune College Council Meeting
Thursday, January 19, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. EST
Room 224/Zoom Meeting
Chaired by Vincent Vuong
Minutes by Sarah Pullano

Voting Results: <https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1bSQBw3pjnV4ihkXK7-koC-mYQtL4feBhwpAyNO4nMYw/edit?usp=sharing>

Voting Members

Name	Position	Attendance
Arman Sadr	President	Present
Masood Syed	Executive Vice-President	Present
John-Paul Gagliano Veiga	Vice President Athletics	Absent with regrets
Hassan Khan	Vice President Athletics	Late with regrets (arrived at 7:50 p.m.)
Abisan Buvanendran	Commuter Director	Present
Issay Amaha	Commuter Director	Late with regrets (arrived at 9:18 p.m.)
Pedro Gonzalez	Lassonde Representative	Present
Aydin Sadr	General Member	Present
Farid Musavinejad	General Member	Present
Ernest Gasparyan	General Member	Present
Glory Ohikhena	General Member	Absent without regrets
Kyleen Tambot	YFS Director	Present
Paula Wilson	Head of the College	Present
Clifford Roy Baker	Fellow's Representative	Absent without regrets
Christian Pittao	First Year Representative	Late with regrets (arrived at 8:00 p.m.)
ReneJay Aguilar	First Year Representative	Present

Non-Voting Members

Name	Position	Attendance
Yashna Manek	Vice-President Social	Present
Ethan Chin	Vice-President Social	Present
Sumeyye Camuzcu	Vice-President Finance	Absent without regrets
Yurij Kunyckyj	Vice-President Communications	Present



Muhammad Abdulhafiz	Vice-President Communications	Present (left at 8:01 p.m., returned at 8:40 p.m.)
Claire Del Zotto	Outreach Director	Present
Remie Taza	Outreach Director	Absent with regrets
Jarred Laganas	Orientation Chair	Absent without regrets
Vincent Vuong	Speaker	Present
Sarah Pullano	Secretary	Present
Arghavan Sammak Moghaddam	Chief Returning Officer	Absent without regrets
Adam Hadad	Mascot	Present
Alice Fours	Academic Representative	Absent with regrets
Andrew Skelton	Academic Advisor	Absent without regrets

Guest(s)

Name	Position	Attendance
Angel Zheng		Present
Simraj Gakhal		Present
Nikunj Thakur		Present
Lisa David	York Lions Dance Club	Present
Vivian Vu		Present

This meeting was called to order on Thursday, January 19th, 2023, at 7:35 p.m. with Vincent Vuong as Speaker and Sarah Pullano as Secretary.

1. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Moved by: President
Seconded by: EVP
Result: Unanimous

2. LAND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

In the spirit and intent of Truth and Reconciliation, we acknowledge the traditional Indigenous territories on which we live, learn, and play. This territory is part of the Dish with One Spoon Treaty, an agreement between the Anishinaabeg, Haudenosaunee, and allied nations to peacefully share and care for the resources around the Great Lakes. This territory is also covered by the Upper Canada Treaties and is now home to many diverse



First Nations, Inuit, and Métis peoples. By understanding and acknowledging, we wish to pay respect to Turtle Island, Mother Earth, First Nations, Inuit, and Métis peoples who have been living on this land since time immemorial.

This land was acquired unfairly and as settlers on this land it is part of our collective responsibility to recognize and mitigate the oppression of Indigenous peoples.

For more information on land acknowledgements for your current location, and some helpful maps, visit <https://native-land.ca/>.

3. UPDATES

- a. Executive Vice President
 - Send winter schedules if not done already as they are needed for office hours
- b. Vice President Social
- Upcoming Events:
 - 1. Game Night on January 26th.
 - Murder mystery game night
 - 2. Pub Night on February 2nd.
 - In collaboration with the Canadian Cancer Society
 - Canadian Cancer Society is trying to get more people to sign up for their upcoming Relay for Life in March
 - They will be doing a prize giveaway
 - We will be doing appetizers and drink tickets in limited quantity
 - At VMVs Bar and Grill on Keele by the Quad
 - On Thursdays they have a reduced drink special which is financially better than Timber's
 - 3. Blue Mountain from February 22nd - 24th
 - Wednesday to Friday during reading week
 - We reduced lift tickets from 2 days to 1 day so that price has gone down by 50%
 - People will pre-register for ski rentals
 - We had \$23,000 from last year
 - We will be good to go for security at \$35 per hour
 - We will follow up on Discord afterward
- c. Outreach Directors
- Bethune College Legacy Project announcement
 - Looking to roll out with this in this semester
 - Thought it would be a good idea to make it mandatory for Outreach Directors to host an annual Legacy Project
 - On good track with the club funding, the policy is complete
 - As soon as that is settled, we will reach out to the clubs to let them know they can get funding
 - Link for initiative outline:
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/11GKcJvPqFbzSovRLfLyz7hDUohOL1EoirmN-zqjX5Wg/edit?usp=sharing>



d. Lassonde Representative

- Planning on adding a Lassonde Rep page on the website for other initiatives
 - Planning on putting surveys to ask people, Lassonde constituents specifically, what they want to bring up during Bethune meetings so Pedro can be a point of contact
 - Thinking of having office hours and putting updates and contact information, forms for collaboration requests, etc.
 - Concern from Vincent: Lassonde students are confused about where they go. How will this address this?
 - Pedro's response: I am trying to also hold club fair events so hopefully Bethune and Lassonde will know what is going on at the other place, hoping to expose clubs from the other body to each student body so they will have a reason to use the resources

e. YFS Director

- YFS Frost week from January 16-20
 - January 16:
 - Free Parfait Breakfast
 - Open Mic
 - January 17:
 - Games Lounge
 - Drag Bingo
 - January 18:
 - Frost Week Clubs Fair
 - Movie Night and Chill-y
 - January 19:
 - It's Tubing Time!
 - January 20:
 - Wellness Yoga from 11:30 a.m. to 1 p.m. in Studio A in the Second Student Centre
 - Skatin' All Around at Canlan in rink 4 at 3 p.m.
 - There are skate rentals, but they are limited so go on time or earlier

f. Head of the College

- In the last meeting we had in December or late November, there were concerns about SOS Rep and the annual report due from SOS to BCC, the concern was that neither of these things were happening and hadn't been for some time
 - The SOS Rep has historically been named each year and is active
 - 2019-2020 there was an SOS Rep, subsequent to being named the meeting times for the BCC were set and conflicted with this student's classes so he probably didn't attend regularly
 - 2020-2021 there probably was not an SOS Rep named because SOS was focused on trying to continue to run
 - 2021-2022 there was an SOS Rep who did come to meetings regularly
 - This year there was an SOS Rep identified
 - The report has been traditionally submitted to VP Finance, not sure if that means BCC didn't get it in a formal way, but we have been submitting it
 - We didn't submit it this past year because it was started by Suzanne Park, but she retired
 - Aware it was being done in the spring but wasn't aware it wasn't submitted



- We are committed to providing that report annually
- There will be continued changes in Head Office over the next year so feel free to remind us if you don't get something by the deadline or don't hear about the SOS Rep
- The process of choosing the SOS Rep is usually very informal
 - Usually, it is someone who already has a connection to BCC, so they are familiar about how council functions and is interested in coming to meetings
 - If BCC has another way they want to choose that rep we are happy to work with them to identify that person
 - It makes sense that they be a peer leader because that makes a connection between SOS and BCC
 - We will be submitting a report in the spring on activities
- Need to a better job of communicating with BCC
 - We have instituted regular meetings a few times a month with the President and EVP
 - We have connected with VP Socials, so we have a better idea of what is happening and tomorrow we have a meeting with VP Communications
- If any of you have concerns drop by so we can avoid those issues in the future
- With respect to supporting Bethune affiliated clubs, not all clubs or club members are necessarily Bethune affiliated members, just know that when you fund the clubs
- There are some clubs that were historically affiliated with Bethune when it wasn't associated with science or engineering so usually we fund things related to science and engineering, but it doesn't mean they all are

4. MOTIONS

TITLE: BCC007 – Lasonde Rep Budget Motion

MOVER: Lasonde Representative

SECONDER: First Year Representative (RJ)

WHEREAS: The Lasonde Representative is to hold events and other facilities for the constituent student bodies; A stated mission of the Council and/or its members is to help consolidate ties between the Lasonde and Bethune student bodies; The budget proposed by the Lasonde Representative is the following;

BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The budget proposed by the Lasonde Representative be approved and the necessary funds appropriated for the purposes outlined therein;

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT: The Lasonde Representative will see each of the items in the budget proposal to completion, acquisition and distribution, to the best of their ability, unless the council agrees otherwise

RESULTS OF MOVEMENT TO TABLE MOTION: 11/0/0

TITLE: BCC022 – Club Funding Guidelines Approval

MOVER: Outreach Directors



SECONDER: Vice President Social (Yashna)

WHEREAS: The Outreach Directors are to support and facilitate funding for Bethune affiliated clubs. The Club Funding Guidelines must be looked over and approved by council so that this policy may be implemented and used by Outreach Directors.

BE IT RESOLVED THAT: The Club Funding Guideline be approved by council. Link to club funding guidelines:
<https://docs.google.com/document/d/1L0fjurgEsZ9WN1EzidPOOcdnfstQswNKe8xpBhP7Y2s/edit?usp=sharing>

RESULTS: 10/0/1

TITLE: BCC023 - Budget for First Wave of Merch

MOVER: Vice-President Communications

SECONDER: Executive Vice President

WHEREAS: Having narrowed down suppliers, we are ready to pull the trigger and get merch printed and sold to constituents asap!

BE IT RESOLVED THAT: We are asking for a total of 6,000 budgeted towards 100 hoodies and 100 Shirts. Accounting tax, shipping, and overestimation into the cost.

RESULTS OF MOVEMENT TO TABLE MOTION INDEFINITELY: 12/0/0

TITLE: BCC024 - Ratification of Bethune College Council Secretary

MOVER: Executive Vice President

SECONDER: Vice President Social (Yashna)

WHEREAS: The Bethune College Council will hire Sarah Pullano as the Secretary

BE IT RESOLVED THAT: Once approved, Sarah Pullano will be the Bethune College Council Secretary and will be considered as a non-voting council member.

RESULTS: 10/0/2

5. OTHER BUSINESS

- Vice-President Communications
 - Talking about merch: Other than the basic hoodies and T-shirts, what kind of merch does council want to see?
 - Based on this we will look to finalize the different types of merch, prioritizing based on people's opinions.



Hafiz - We got good feedback on the hoodies and less good feedback on the shirts, we will be going locally for shirts. Within BPAC we narrowed it down to the 2 most popular options. We were aiming for 100 of each.

Masood - Is it possible to see them first then order based on how many are sold?

Hafiz - We could place an order then sell it while it is in transit.

Masood - Is it worse for cost if we do an order of 50 then order more?

Yurij - Shipping for the hoodies is expensive. We already have money set aside for this, that is why our motion was set aside.

- Vice-President Social
 - Pricing for Blue Mountain Tickets
 - We have done our calculations and the rough cost price is approximately \$270 per ticket
 - We were discussing on our own what we think prices should be for Bethune constituents, Bethune alumni, non-Bethune, and non-York
 - Based on what we discussed we were thinking \$160 for Bethune students, alumni and non-Bethune \$180, and non-York is where we are having debates, we have no obligation to discount their prices
 - Non-York has to be sponsored by a Bethune student
 - How many spots we should limit non-York tickets to?
 - We want to do a staggered opening to the tickets, so Bethune current goes first then 2 days later alumni and non-Bethune, then non-York
 - We could open all tickets to Bethune and if it gets sold out it gets sold out, or we could reserve 5 tickets for non-York
 - Ethan – Calumet is charging non-York \$194, Founders \$200, and Stong \$185
 - The package includes rooming, transportation, possibly food and beverage if we decide which is still in the works and lift ticket for Thursday
 - Where would food money come from?
 - Whatever we have left in our deposit, we reduced lift tickets from 2 days to 1 so we have halved it, that money can be put to something, or it could be non-spent
 - Calumet is charging heir students \$125 because they have money saved up, so they have more money to spend than we do, but also Pedro brought up the point that we have more money than Founders to spend, but it doesn't mean we spend it
 - \$160 is 40% subsidized, \$180 is 33% and non-York we didn't have an idea
 - Masood - I propose we keep Bethune at \$160, for non-Bethune we can increase the price from \$180 to \$190 and non-York, if we do want to subsidize it, not more than 15% because then we are spending money on people who aren't even York so if we do subsidize, we should cap it at 15%
 - Looking to do at least 100 for Bethune, 5 non-Bethune York, and 5 non-York, however should we not reserve it and if it happens to be 110 only Bethune then it is 110 all Bethune?

Yurij – Compared to last year's Blue Mountain trip, are the things we are providing the same in terms of cost?



Ethan – It would cost substantially more to do last year’s package, about \$6000 more to do it this year because last year it included ski tickets for both days.

Pedro – If you are trying to give that many tickets for non-Bethune it is worth noting the total for the subsidies for those 5 tickets is way less whereas if we charged Bethune tickets it is way more. I agree with the 15% subsidy for non-York.

Hafiz – I feel like if we don’t sell by a certain date then we open it up.

Yurij – Are we doing pre-signups for the other 2 options?

Ethan – No.

Vincent – If there is still some left and the deadline has ended then we can trickle it to the rest of the categories.

Hafiz – We said we might allow plus one, is there restriction on who they can bring?

Ethan – They can sponsor anybody as long as it is a trustworthy person.

Yashna – We can do that in a discretionary way.

Masood – Does anyone have an issue with 40% subsidization for Bethune tickets and them being valued at \$160?

Pedro – I agree with it being lowered.

Arman – If we are \$12,000 under budget we can reassess.

Ethan – Founders came to us, and they are interested in doing a collaborative event on the first night possibly at the Blue Mountain Inn so there may be extra cost there.

Masood – We are not doing great financially because of Frosh, we lost an extra \$20,000 we weren’t supposed to lose, and the contingency is being activated in every budget so I don’t think we should be using that money just to use it, no need to bring that down.

Yurij – Maybe one day a meal can be provided?

Masood – A meal would be very expensive.

Yurij – I think bringing the price down by \$10 would be enticing.

Pedro – Earlier I asked whether there would be a different pricing option for people who don’t want to go skiing.

Ethan – Me and Yashna discussed it, we don’t want to have that option. Me and Yashna discussed having a nonrefundable portion of the ticket price, I know for Montreal some people had to cancel last minute.



- Discussion about the Discord

6. ADJOURNMENT

Moved by: President

Seconded by: Executive Vice-President

7. MINUTES

Note: Minutes are not verbatim.

// BCC007 – Lasonde Rep Budget Motion

Pedro – Lets table this.

// Vote on tabling BCC007.

For: 11

Against: 0

Abstain: 0

// BCC022 – Club Funding Guidelines Approval

// Seconded by Yashna.

Claire – I asked if anyone had concerns or specific questions to leave comments on the document directly, but none were left on it last time I checked this afternoon. If you did leave a comment or you have a question or concern that you want to bring up now you can. General overview, you have to be Bethune affiliated as in Bethune ratified with Head Office. This was a point of contention, but we thought it would be best to support Bethune affiliated clubs. We have opportunities for nonaffiliated clubs to collaborate with us but that will be in collaboration with the socials, that can be funded by the BCC but that will come out of socials budget and not outreach budget. It would be a Bethune and club initiative whereas a Bethune affiliated club can run an event and we will fund it because they are Bethune affiliated. You need to submit your form 6 weeks in advance if the total amount you are requesting exceeds \$750 and 4 weeks if it does not. We will not be providing free event funding as SCLD and YFS do. Because of that we will accept their receipts and let them know once it is approved in finance that we will reimburse them for the total amount we approved in a similar form to the council reimbursement form.

Pedro – I helped write the document so I'm going to help explain a few things because it might be a confusing point people want to discuss. There are principal requirements, general, and discretionary requirements. Principal requirements are things applicants have to abide by before they are considered for everything. General requirements are once we start deliberating on how much to give them, the general requirements are used for that and as a council based on how many requirements they fulfill we decide how much we give them. We can reduce their numbers if they overinflate their budget or part of their budget is not within our scope, that gives us discretion, but we have to go through that for everyone. Discretionary, not every applicant has to be subjected to these, but we can choose to subject them to these, if something goes wrong, we have the ability to cut them off without justifying it as much for example.



Arman – It should be more of a disclaimer to say do not expect it unless it is 4-6 weeks. Council as a whole is already getting the \$25,000 approved, you don't have to follow the \$750 because that money can already be spent. Second thing was in section 2, shall not be funded by a student levy. Perhaps that might cross out clubs you don't want to cross out like the engineering society. The third was about pre-event. Claire did you say we don't do pre or post event funding?

Claire – As it stands, we can't do pre-event funding so we can approve the funding before and you will get your money back, but we don't release it until later because we have no way to get the funds back if they are misappropriated.

Pedro – Let's say we have things we were down to change, and the movers are down with it, is it possible to make a friendly amendment?

Vincent – Only if the mover is okay with it.

Claire – There are some clubs already in contact with us and we are aware of what they are asking, don't think we need to make them wait until March.

Vincent – Nobody objects to a friendly amendment? There is a friendly amendment on section 3a, fund pool. Any discussion on the 2 other points Arman made? Shall not be funded by a student levy. Basically, the point he made was that this shouldn't be a requirement because there are going to be exceptions in the future and there are exceptions now and this bars funding like the LES now, but maybe more in the future.

Pedro – I am of the opinion we can remove it because we have more checks and balances to not fund anyone we don't want to fund.

Masood – We have backups and safety nets so if we take it out it should be fine because they have to be SCLD or YFS affiliated and BCC affiliated so even if student levy thing is taken out, we are still fine and even if we funded a levy funded organization and the whole clubs committee is okay with it, it should be fine.

Arman – It should be stated this is bound for the 10% of our levy set aside so if we run a club event with a club and it is with socials this way there is no unclarity, this club funding and these constraints are for the 10% we are setting aside.

Claire – That's a good point, with socials running events with clubs that is mainly to account for clubs that are not Bethune affiliated so like the soccer watch party, that was Soccer World and BCC, not Soccer World funded completely by BCC. It is outlined that you have to be Bethune affiliated and those clubs running events with BCC won't be accessing this funding anyways.

Arman – That's a fair point Claire. Down the line it might be unclear to people so if there is an instance and a distinction needs to be made. Something to think about down the line is for affiliating clubs in Bethune, currently it is a relatively slow process and doesn't benefit most clubs because we have to wait for them to get affiliated. Perhaps worth considering maintaining a list of clubs so they don't have to ratify every year or carry over or perhaps BCC can ratify clubs so we can put in work in the summer, so BCC has some autonomy over that instead of waiting for it to be processed from an admin standpoint.



Paula – With respect to ratification it was awful this year because we had new people and the first time we looked at clubs in a few years because during the pandemic there was not much club activity. SCLD stays open so clubs can do their applications throughout September, so their deadline is not until the end of September, so we don't know all the clubs and deal with it after the end of September. If there is a club that has been in good standing and is BCC affiliated and telling you they plan to ratify then we have no intention of revisiting all this stuff every year. If you were a club last year and were active that is fine so we will likely be able to ratify existing clubs more rapidly but new clubs it may be the end of September.

Claire – That is a great point, funding clubs in the summer is not an issue but the problem is a lot of clubs were coming back after not existing for a few years and a lot ended up submitting their forms late. As long as we have communication with Head Office throughout the summer this shouldn't be a problem. If you submit forms early SCLD won't take long to approve you, but majority of clubs wait until September 30 to submit their forms and that is the issue.

Pedro – In section 2a there is more than one avenue for them to be eligible for this.

Vincent – We know the cycle of ratification processes which happen at end of September so why not give clubs a ratification period where if they were in good standing the previous year, let's say end of October, if they don't get confirmation then we pull away our funding. Giving them a grace period might be a thing you want to do because right now we are saying we must see the receipt but why not give them a grace period. Clearly there are other lines that have to be amended in here, I would recommend this to be referred to committee. I recommend someone might want to move them to committee.

Masood – There is a reason why it was sent out a month and a half ago. We need to get this done now. No feedback was provided, we have had council meetings where people could have provided feedback. Then we would have to wait another two weeks then clubs would have to put in funding request at the end of February, then there would be no point in funding clubs this year. It is not that Head Office took long, we know SCLD took until the end of October to ratify clubs, if clubs want to do events in September which is prime time to do events, they won't, and they will get funding in November or December.

Vincent – Make the fiscal funding period end in October so ratification must be completed in the end of October. We can give them funding in September to October and if they don't provide proof then we don't fund them. We still provide them the funding they need in September and ratify them in October or early November.

Masood – If they don't get ratified you can pull the funding, what do you mean?

Vincent – The cycle is a fiscal year. If you make the fiscal year end in October and start in early November, if they don't get SCLD ratification by October 31 they are not in good standing and we can't fund them November 1 on, that provides the opportunity for BCC to fund them September to October while they seek ratification from York. Define a club funding term starting from November 1 to end October 31. Claire what do you think?

Claire – According to the York website, club membership expires September 30 so they will have membership throughout the summer and if they reapply early, they can access funding throughout the summer.

Pedro – Should we be accepting an application from the club and give them the money when they are potentially not ratified? Should we be able to accept an application when they are still ratified then send



them the money when they are not ratified? I'm trying to write down changes to clauses so at the end of discussion look at those clauses and deem if they are sufficient.

Masood – We could make it so if the application is made while they are ratified it is applicable.

Vincent – If the club is going to be dead by September or October, they won't reach out to us for money and we still have regular funding approvals and finance committee that will look through it anyway. We don't need to have other controls because you already have controls, this is an addition to set a period instead of trying to regulate what are we looking for, set a period that is catching every edge case and allowing us to still have decision making power over certain clubs that may not be active in the next year. We can ask are you working to be ratified and if they say no that is a red flag, and you cannot give it to them.

Masood – We have discretionary power.

Vincent – The question on the table was if we are okay with making a club fiscal year ending in October and beginning in November.

Masood – I'm okay with it, however the mover is Claire.

Claire – If you want to amend it that's fine.

Pedro – First is section 1a point b, application forms will be released at the beginning of the club funding term, November 1. I deleted shall not be funded by student levy in section 2a. In section 3a 1.2 point 1, applicants shall not submit funding applications no earlier than November 1 and no later than October 31 of the following term. Sec 3a 1.3 if applicants submit applications late after 6 or 4 weeks shall be immediately nullified and they shall not be guaranteed, and status should be notified at least once a week. It is our money, we should be on top of it anyway. They shouldn't be left hanging indefinitely.

Vincent – For section 1ab can you make it more clear that it is a funding fiscal year, then you can add a subsection about application going out. The funding fiscal term from blah blah blah. This is not necessarily to prevent scammers, it is to have proper procedure and it is to make our funding procedure more lenient for clubs.

Pedro – Is everyone okay with not funded by student levy being removed in section 2a?

Vincent – Just want to clarify something about this policy because we are under a new constitution. I'm pretty sure this policy is protected for 1 semester, whatever we pass here we give it a trial period of 1 semester, after this semester it can't be changed, otherwise it would have to be changed at a general meeting after the semester grace period with the new policy regulation.

Masood – If any changes that need to be brought up, bring it up in the semester otherwise it has to be brought up at a general meeting.

Vincent – Any further discussion?

All changes made during meeting were unanimously approved

// Vote on BCC022.



For: 10
Against: 0
Abstain: 1
BCC022 carries.

// BCC023 – Budget for First Wave of Merch

// Seconded by EVP.

Yurij – We want to table it.

Masood – Would you be down to motivate it, meaning it would be your discussion point?

// Movement to table BCC023 indefinitely.

For: 12
Against: 0
Abstain: 0

Vincent – It will be tabled to next meeting.

Hafiz – If we table it indefinitely, we can create a new motion at another meeting?

Vincent – It's killed.

// BCC024 - Ratification of Bethune College Council Secretary

// Seconded by Vice President Social (Yashna)

Masood – In May of 2022 we went through the hiring process of Admin Assistant when we selected Vincent as Speaker, and we needed a minute taker, so we created the position of Secretary. The position was finally defined and created on January 5 and following proper procedure of the hiring process it was decided last year that we would be going with Sarah as Secretary, so this is a motion to ratify her as a Secretary.

// Vote on BCC024.

For: 10
Against: 0
Abstain: 2
BCC024 carries.

Hassan - Winter sports have started, we know who hasn't joined sports yet. It is a requirement to play 2 sports a semester. Reach out to JP, myself, or execs so we can get you on a team.

Arman – Can you provide clarification if you're counting the online sports?

Hassan – We said we are going to count online stuff as well. For sports you need to be playing at least half the games so basically qualify for playoffs for it to count. We said online would count. When it comes to bingo night, we would have to decide how many of those you have to attend for it to count. We do count tournaments.



Ethan – We wanted to add additional committee tags in the Discord.

Meeting Adjourned: 9:24 p.m. EST

Next Meeting: Thursday, January 26, 2023, at 7:30 p.m. EST